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PRESIDENT’S CORNER

Fellow Tin Lizzies,

It would appear that the cold weather in settling in
and that can mean only one thing — the Tin Lizzies will
be in hibernation; that is aside from the upcoming
breakfast and holiday parade. This will give us all a
chance to help each other out and get the T's ready
for 2013. We have had a busy year but the main
thing is we have had a safe and successful touring
season for 2012. We already know of a few tours/
events lined up, so let’s get our cars as well as our-
selves ready to start cranking for 2013 and see just
what is in store for us.

We not only have our Nations elections just around
the corner, but our own Tin Lizzies elections as well.
At our October meeting a slate of candidates had
been created, but there is still time to add your name
to the roster if you would like to serve on the “board”
or be an “officer” or have someone in mind to nomi-
nate.

Don’t forget that our November meeting (Election
night) will be on the 15" (a week early due to Thanks-
giving being on the following Thursday) and it just
happens to be our annual “Guy’s with Pies”.

Until then, happy t'ing and be safe everyone!

Thanks,
Dean
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2012 Tin Lizzie Elected Officers

2012 Committee Contacts

Dean Van Doren
(h) 883-9585  (c) 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net

President

Stan Gauna
(h) 296-0799 (c) 321-8221
sgauna@comcast.net

Vice President

Secretary Lorna Azevedo
(h) 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net
Treasurer Janice Gauna
(h) 296-0799 (c) 321-8221
jgauna@comcast.net
Directors

Larry Azevedo
h) 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

Kirk Peterson
(h) 505- 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com

Russell Dilts
(h) 897-2011
Russell.Dilts@ascensionHealth.org

e

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official Chapter
of the Model T Ford Club of America. Individual
membership is strongly encouraged and available for
$35.00 per year, which includes the
Vintage Ford Magazine.

Send your membership to:

MTFCA
PO Box 126
Centerville, IN 47330
(765) 855-5248
jay@mtfca.com

Email Committee

Telephone Committee

Newsletter

Web Master

Librarian

Quartermaster

T N Vittles/Refreshments

Program Coordinators

Parliamentarian

Car Council

Historians

National Business Committee

Kirk & Susan Peterson 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com
Linda Riel 459-5897

Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net |

Robbi Ross
robbialb@aol.com

Mark Wing
msjbwing@msn.com

Mark & Sharon Dominguez
mtford@g.com

Larry Azevedo
dribblebit@comcast.net

Linda Riel
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Marilyn Duncan
pandmdu@swcp.com

Irene Navarre
hinavarre@aol.com

John Hayne

Marilyn Duncan

pandmdu@swcp.com
and

Nancy Rodriguez

nancyinabg@iglide.net

Bernice Young

293-1676

271-8912

899-5628

898-7700

459-5897

345-1343

883-3175

294-4434

345-1343

228-8228

294-7450

modeltdoctor@msn.com

Official Tin Lizzie Mailing Address

PO Box 30473

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
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UPCOMING EVENTS

THANKS

Tin Lizzie Events

Work day at Azevedo’s are Nov 10 after
the breakfast and 17 starting at 9:00. We
are working on the second engine re-
build and many hands make work go
faster. Please bring your own lunch.

Nov 10 TN'Vittles at Jimmy’s Café at
7007 Jefferson NE, at 8:00. Bruce
Daniels is our host.

November 15 meeting. Our annual Guys
with pies and election for new officers
and board. Nominations will be ac-
cepted from the floor before the elec-
tion. Nominations we have so far are:
President : Dean

Vice Pres: Kirk and Vaughn

Secretary: Robbi

Treasurer: Sharon

Board: Larry, Bob R, Mark, Jahn, and
Julie

Nominations will be taken from the floor
before we vote.

December 1- Christmas Parade and
Party
See inside newsletter for more details

May 17-19, 2013 Tour to Portales and
Eastern NM area. Orlando Ortega coor-
dinator

August 2013 Tour to Los Alamos Skip
Dunn coordinator.

From Betty Housholder

| want to THANK all the folks that came to the
Balloon Museum (and froze) with the Model
T's. People do enjoy looking at them and tak-
ing many pictures. We had a beautiful launch
this morning. Hope we get invited again next
year. Thanks All.

From Linda Riel

Thank you all for signing up and hosting our
monthly breakfast (our last one for 2012 is

on November 10) and volunteering on bringing
the meeting refreshments. As usual, you all out
did yourselves. And for the November meet-
ing, there will be no exceptions.

Dean & | thank you for making the "Member
Appreciation" evening a success. With good
company, food, drink, music and the chance to
dance the night away, what more could you
ask for? It was truly a great night to be with
“family".

For those of you that | may not have a chance
to see or talk to between now and our
"Holiday Party", may you have a safe ending to
2012 and a safe as well joyous start to 2013.

Love you all,
Linda



Page 4

Please go to our website for pictures and stories of previous activities.
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It’s time to pull out your lights and decorate your car.

The Annual Corrales Christmas Parade is upon us. On December 1 you are cor-
dially invited to join the Tin Lizzies in the Annual Corrales Christmas Parade. Meet
at the Azevedo’s about 3:30 to decorate your car - remember this is a night pa-
rade and you need lots of Christmas lights on your car to be seen. We will line up
in the soccer field next to the post office for the parade at 5:00 PM. After the pa-
rade we will return to the Azevedo’s for our annual party.

Then it’s time to eat !

Julie Dilts has put together a great Mexican themed potluck for us. We will be in
the barn after the parade. Call Julie to sign up.

IT’S TIME TO GIVE

Each year the Tin Lizzie’s gives to the Roadrunner Food Bank for those less fortu-
nate. This year will be accepting donations at our NOVEMBER meeting. Linda
has told us that each $1.00 the food bank gets , they can purchase $8.00 worth

of food. The club will donate $100.00 in matching funds, so everyone reach
down deep and give. Yes, you can bring canned or non-perishable foods also.

Please give. Thanks




Many Happy Returns !

Mary Jo McKinstry 11/5
Barbara Johnson 11/6
Cathy Miles 11/10
Vaughn Rockafellow 11/19
Samantha Sanchez 11/23
Lena Schritter 11/24
Michael Housholder 11/26
Jane Burton 11/28
Russell Dilts 11/28
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Vern and Pat Willan
Congratulations

on 11/7

I

j These items are for sale
F“B snli from John Hayne please call
P him at 294-4434

b

1926/7 right front fender $175
Touring/Roadster gas tank $110
Closed car dash $65
Cylinder block $100
8 or 9 leaf square square cut rear springs $100
Frames $100
Front axle with perchies $90

Square front springs $75

Rear Axle $35 each OUT He#r Fop &Vﬂfm’ We7. wele g
Hogs head $75 ’

The Joy of Model T’ing

Courtesy Clarence Schritter
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Minutes of our last meeting

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE MEETING MINUTES
October 25, 2012

President, Dean Van Doren, called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the mem-
bership.

We welcomed our guests, David & Ann Merriweather.

Dean announced that the refreshments tonight were provided by Irene Navarre, in honor of Harry Navarre, & by Dean
Van Doren & Linda Riel.

Dean reviewed the history behind the Chicken Award, which was awarded to Bruce Call. This presentation was due to
the breakdown of the Depot Hack Bruce drove at the State Fair. Also, he was driving the Coupe on the Moriarty/
Estancia tour on 10-6 when it broke down.

Discussion was held about whether to get a new rubber chicken since the old one is quite battered. A motion was
made, seconded, & passed by the membership to buy a new chicken.

The President’s award plaque has been received from Mark & Sharon for presentation at our Christmas party.

Per Dean, as stated in Article X of our Articles of Incorporation, we will take nominations for new officers & board
members tonight with the consent of each nominee present. We will do this later in the meeting.

Vice President, Stan Gauna thanked Dean & Linda for the great Membership Appreciation Party held last Sat night. He
also showed what was to be raffled at the end of the meeting.

Secretary’s Report: Lorna Azevedo gave the Secretary’s Report. There were no corrections or additions to the minutes
printed in the September newsletter.

Treasurer’s Report: Janice Gauna gave the Treasurer’s Report. She reminded us that it is membership renewal
time. We need to fill out new applications to update our personal information for the upcoming year. E-Mail: Kirk
Peterson had nothing to report.

Committee Reports:

Telephone: Linda Riel advised that if there are any changes to the call list, let her know.

Newsletter: Robbi Ross said to get information to her by Sun if you want it in the newsletter. She also said that Cla-
rence Schritter has provided some comic relief for the newsletter.

Car Council: John Hayne said the Car Council had a successful swap meet & is looking forward to next year. He ran
into someone at the meet who has 6 Model T’s & told about those cars. See him for a list of upcoming meets & events.

Hospitality: Janice Gauna had nothing to report.
Librarian: Mark Dominguez let us know everything is ready to check out.

Program Co-Coordinator: Marilyn Duncan announced the program for tonight was cancelled, but she & Paul have a
little something to share instead.

Historian: Marilyn reported that Nancy Rodriquez is not interested in being Historian any longer, & Marilyn will pick up
the material that Nancy has.

Quartermaster: Larry Azevedo said there’s nothing to report.
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Webmaster: Mark Wing said he has added lots of new updates & encouraged everyone to check out the
website. He said there were 509 unique visitors in the last 30 days & over 1000 hits.

Tours: Per Dean, be thinking about the tours you’d like to have in 2013.

T’n Vittles & Refreshments: Linda Riel said next month breakfast will be on 11-10 at Jimmie’s
Café. Our next meeting will be on 11-15 (one week early) due to the Thanksgiving Holiday, & we will
have our annual Guys with Pies for refreshments.

State Fair: Vaughn Rockafellow said the next State Fair will be in Sept 2013.
Dean announced the Anniversaries & Birthdays from Sept. & Oct.
Follow-up on Previous Events:

Tour to Archie Lewis’s in Moriarty & then Jock Finley’s in Estancia on 10/6: Six Model T’s
made the tour. Don Souther reported on the details. Discussion was held about the cars the attendees
saw on the tour.

Balloon Fiesta: Betty Housholder reported that there were 9 cars in attendance. It was cold, but eve-
ryone had a great time. There was lots of interest in our cars.

October Breakfast Oct 13 Hosted by Dean & Linda: Breakfast was at the Café Delicias with 24
people & 5 Model T’s.

Member Appreciation Evening @ American Legion Post 49: Linda Riel gave the report on our
party. There were 42 people & 3 Model T’s. It was a fun evening & Vernon Armstrong said his Mom
had a great time & thanked everyone.

Larry Azevedo made a motion to send a donation of $100 to the World College in Las Vegas, NM, for
giving us such a great tour of the College in August. Vaughan seconded the motion. Paul Duncan sug-
gested $250, but the motion for $100 was passed by the membership.

New Business:

Tour to Portales in the Spring: Larry reported that Orlando Ortega is planning a tour the weekend
of May 17-19 in the Portales/Clovis area. Everyone was favorable to the tour. Larry will let Orlando
know to go ahead with his plans.

Possible Silver City Tour: Bruce Daniel talked about having a tour to Silver City at some
point. Larry mentioned that Skip Dunn is planning an Aug tour in Los Alamos. We maybe should delay
a Silver City Tour for another year, but definitely we want to do one.

Corrales Light Parade Dec 1: Larry advised everyone to come to the Azevedo’s about 330P or 400P to
decorate our cars for the parade. The parade meets at 500P at the Post Office/Soccer Field area. No
squirt guns. He said people can leave their cars at his house overnight if needed.

Christmas Party Dec 1: Julie Dilts announced our Christmas Party will be held after the Light Pa-
rade in Corrales at the Azevedo’s. She is sending an email to Kirk Peterson to forward to our members
so they can sign up for the dish they want to bring. It’s a New Mexican Food theme. Everyone needs to
sign up for something & let Julie know.



THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 25, 2012 CONTINUED

Work Party: Larry announced the next Work Party will be on 11-10 after the breakfast, & then again
on 11-17. He said progress is being made on the raffle engine. He said we won’t have huge expenses
putting this one together because the winner of the engine is ordering parts himself, & has offered to pay
for anything we have to order from Langs.

.Roadrunner Food Bank: Linda is collecting donations at our November meeting along with the Club
donating $100. She said the preferred donation is cash, but whatever you bring will be delivered to the
Food Bank.

Break

Nominations: Dean announced nominations for new officers & board members are to be taken at this

time.

The following were nominated with their consent.

President — Dean Van Doren

Vice President — Kirk Peterson & Vaughan Rockafellow

Secretary — Robbi Ross

Treasurer — Sharon Dominguez

Board — Larry Azevedo, Bob Ross, Mark Dominguez, Jahn Wright, & Julie Dilts

Further nominations will be taken from the floor prior to the Nov elections to be held at our next meet-
ing on 11-15.

Program: Marilyn & Paul Duncan did a Model T reading/skit which was the Best Model T Story in
1953.

For Sale & Wanted: None

Raffle & Prize Drawing: The raffle prizes were won by Robbi Ross, Betty Housholder, Susan Peter-
son, Bernice Young, Bruce Daniel, Vernon Armstrong, Larry Azevedo, Mark Wing, Jahn Wright, Cla-
rence Schritter, & Don Souther.

Linda brought up that Robbi needs to be reimbursed for newsletter supplies. Robbi said that much of
her supplies came from Bernice Young due to having an overage of supplies used for the March Business
Meeting. She said she doesn’t need reimbursement.

We adjourned at 8:35 PM.
.Respectfully submitted,

Lorna Azevedo, Secretary
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Tin Lizzies of Albugquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

Website: WWW_tinlizziesofabg com
E-Mail: ABQTLIZZIE@AOL COM

Membership Application

Date:
Name: Spouse/Other:
Birthday: Spouse Birthday:
hionth Dt o hionth Dmir Feur
Amnniversary:
Mailing Address:
City: State: Zipe
Telephone: Home: Work: Cell:
E-Mal Address: Newsletter Form: Hardcopy
{Circle Ome)

DoyouownaModel T? [1 [ Year & Model(s):
T HNo

What office or commuttee would you be willing to serve on?

Do you have special skills or expertise that the Club might draw upon? ] ]
Yos Ho

Skills:

Are you currently a member of the Model T Ford Club of America? [ ] O
Yas Membarship No

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE MEMBERESHIP
[ Single $12.00 per year [] Family puember & spomsevoss) ~ $15.00 per year

Wi ancoemags MTFCA Mumberhip — Tear off this section and mail it sddmes below — courteay of the Tin Lirsges of Altmgnesque

For membership in the Afode! T Cled gf America (Inchides the Fintage Ford), fill ot thiz section, tear off, and send with your
$35.00 chedk to: Model T Ford Clab of America

119 West Main Street, PO Box 126
Centerville, IN 47330-0126

MName: Telephone:
Address:
City: State: Zipe




Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque

PO Box 30473

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

The Enchantment Flyer

Robbi Ross, Editor

1815 Childers NE
Albuquerque, NM

87112

Phone 505-293-1676
Email : robbialb@aol.com

All submissions should be
emailed by the last Satur-
day of each month.

Thanks for reading!

ATTENTION:
The ABQ Tin Lizzies

will meet at
The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NW
7:00 PM on the
4th Thursday
of each month,

Jan thru Oct. The 3rd
Thursday in Nov and a
special event for Dec.

Visitors are
always
welcome!

Join us on our

website:

WWW.TINLIZZIESOFABQ.COM



